
What We are 
Learning

Language Arts: We learned 
about the “sneaky e” this week. 
It is the silent e that sneaks up 
at the end of the word and 
scares the vowel into saying its 
name. 

Math: We practiced counting 
by fives this week with tally 
marks and started adding two 
digit numbers using dimes and 
pennies. We also took the FAST 
math assessment this week.

Science: We continued our unit 
on force and motion with a day 
learning about gravity by 
making twirly birds and an 
experiment about friction using 
ramps and cars. 

Religion: We are talking about 
the bible and some of the 
stories we find in the old and 
new testament. We read the 
parable of the lost sheep then 
sequenced and retold it using 
little pictures. 

Announcements 
We are starting to look ahead to 
Luck of the Irish already! If you 
have an idea for a class project 
for the auction or would like to 
organize it, please let me know. 
Aslo, look for the field trip form 
coming home in Friday folders 
today. We are going to a play in 
the cities based on a Cinderella 
story from Africa. 

Important Dates
Jan 21- NO SCHOOL

Jan 27- JI Mass/ breakfast/ 
bookfair for Catholic schools week

Feb 1st- FIeld trip to Mufaro’s 
Daughters

January 17th

Mrs. Nissen’s 
Classroom Connection

Contact Info
E-mail: 
alyssa.nissen@johnirelandschool.org
Phone: (507)-931-2810 ext: 138
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